HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of A Parish Council meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30pm on 4th September 2012

Present
Councillors CJ Cartledge (Chairman), B Hanley, D Jackson, DP Mander, R Olle,


HJ Rodgers, A Schofield & J Wedgwood.

In attendance
CF Cave (RFO & acting clerk), J Monks (DDDC Councillor), A Claxton (OPC rep),


B Wilson (items 84/87), S Mappin (items 84/87), & PC A Boswell (items 84/87).

Apologies
Councillor JA Shuttleworth, AP Jones (Clerk) & J Bevan (DDDC Councillor).

84. Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor JA Shuttleworth, AP Jones (Parish Clerk), & District Councillor J Bevan.

85. As an employee of the planning authority, Councillor Olle declared an interest in the planning application for the Hathersage Community Leisure Space.
86. PC Boswell presented his report. During the last month there had been instances of fraud & forgery, assault, burglary, damage to motor vehicles and thefts from motor vehicles. This latter was a particular problem at tourist car parks; Derbyshire & South Yorkshire Police were co-operating in a joint campaign against this.

87. Brian Wilson, who had been informally invited to investigate the provision of a skateboard park on behalf of the Council, reported on the current position. After meeting with 3 skateboard park providers and with potential users several possible configurations had been prepared. The one which was favoured by the users would cost c£70,000 plus VAT. It was not clear at this stage whether or not planning permission would be required.

Resolved: that the Council were in favour of providing a skateboard park and that Brian Wilson progress the matter on behalf of the Council. 

88. As the minutes of the meeting held on 7th August were not available, approval was carried forward to the Council’s next meeting.

89. There were no planning applications to consider.
90. There were no planning decisions to report.

91. An offer had been received from Mr David Crosby, a retired chief planning officer who was in charge of preparing a Neighbourhood Plan under the Localism Act for Dore Village Society, to talk to the Council about what practical matters were involved.

Resolved; to invite Mr Crosby to the Council’s November meeting at 7.00 and to invite Outseats Parish Councillors to attend.

92. Financial matters –

92.1. The treasurer’s report and monthly accounts, as previously circulated were approved.

92.2. Accounts for payment totaling £30,060.20, inclusive of VAT of £9,815.18, as previously circulated and scrutinized by Councillors Rodgers & Schofield, were approved.
92.3. Councillors Cartledge & Mander were appointed to scrutinize the accounts for payment presented at the October meeting.

92.4 The treasurer presented the External Auditor’s report on the Council’s accounts and control systems for the year ended 31st March 2012. It was noted that there were no matters which the External Auditor wished to draw to the Council’s attention and that no action was necessary. In accordance with legal requirements the report and accounts would be exhibited on the Council’s notice board for 14 days.

92.5. The necessity for an internal auditor was considered.

Resolved; to appoint Mr Brian Wood at a fee of £25 per hour plus traveling expenses.

93. Recreation Committee.

93.1. The minutes of the Recreation Committee meeting held on 14th August, as previously circulated, were noted. Councillor Jackson pointed out that a planning application had now been submitted for the proposed Hathersage Community Leisure Space, formerly the swimming pool solarium.
93.2. Councillor Jackson presented a proposed new management structure for the matters dealt with by the Recreation Committee. This was designed to spread the workload & encourage non Councillors to become involved in assisting the swimming pool.

Resolved; that the plan was approved in principal and should be debated in more detail by the Recreation Committee before being brought back to the full Council.

94. In the clerk’s absence there was no clerk’s report.

95. Outseats Parish Council.

95.1. There was no report as Outseats did not meet in August.

95.2. Councillor Olle was confirmed as the Council’s representative at Outseats September meeting.

96. Village matters
96.1. It was noted that the joint Village amenities Group would not meet until a response regarding the toilets had been received from Derbyshire Dales DC.

96.2. It was noted that there was no progress on the Burial Ground consecration.

96.3. It was reported that the youth notice board on the car park was in a poor state of repair.

Resolved; that Gill Stewartson be approached with a view to her repairing and re designing the notice board with the help of the “Fun Club”. If she declined Ruth Dixon would be approached.
97. It was noted that all DALC circulars and relevant emails received up to the date of the clerk’s holiday had been circulated.

98. The date and venue of the next meeting were confirmed as 7.30pm on 2nd October 2012 in the Sampson Room at Hathersage memorial Hall.

99. Items for information and October agenda.

99.1. A letter from a resident of Oddfellows Road regarding residents’ parking was passed to Councillor Olle for consideration by the joint Traffic Committee.
99.2. It was noted that the Shuttleworth Path repairs had still not been completed. The Clerk to issue a formal order for the work with a time limit of one month for completion of the work.

99.3. It was noted that there was to be public consultation regarding Long Causeway.

99.4. A letter was read from the resident of Broadwood Farm complaining about the Council’s lack of objection to the railway communication mast.

99.5. A letter had been received from Sir Hugh Sykes regarding new access arrangements to the Park following a burglary. In future the vehicular access would not be available but a new pedestrian gate was being installed. It was noted that disabled access through the pedestrian gate was difficult due to a bar across the bottom. It was suggested that Sir Hugh be thanked for installing the pedestrian gate and that the problem for disabled users be pointed out.

The meeting closed at 9.15 pm

